
PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION
GENERAL ASSEMBLY
Date: 9/1/2022

I. Call meeting to order

II. Roll Call

III. The Panhellenic Creed

IV. Motion to Approve the Minutes

A. Kappa Delta 7:19

B. Delta Gamma

V. All SFL update

VI. Executive Officer Reports

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

VIII. Old Business

IX. New Business

X. Announcements

XI. Motion to Adjourn Meeting

V. All SFL Update, Caitlyn Gastfield - cgastfield@ku.edu:

● Glad to have you all back for another semester!
● Please familiarize yourself with the SFL Community Standards and SFL policies (as well as NPC

Manual of Information and PHA Bylaws & Policies)
● To set up a meeting with me- Caitlyn Gastfield | Coordinator, PHA Advisor, Sorority & Fraternity

Life | University of Kansas (youcanbook.me)
● SFL is hiring a student ambassador for the Fall semester- see our instagram for details

VI. Executive Officer Reports

President, Isobel Langham, phapresident.ku@gmail.com:

● Thank you all for an amazing recruitment!
● I am working on compiling a list of the Executive Board’s Office Hours for this semester
● The Panhellenic Newsletter will be back at the end of the month! Please fill out this google form

so we can tell the community about all of the good we are doing! DUE: September 22
https://forms.gle/MCphgWC985u6XFpS9

● Panhellenic Member Spotlight: https://forms.gle/99uZ1uivMj7SE4Cw7

https://docs.google.com/document/u/0/d/1vLTMribhRKU6U1eBAzcXsAvVbHngKP54FpRc8YfLk7Q/edit
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Vice President, Katie Shipley, kuphavp@gmail.com:

● Congrats to everyone on a great recruitment!
● Currently, I am working on infraction fine invoices, reimbursements, and tying up all loose ends

from recruitment!
● You all should have received an email from me about Panhellenic Dues Invoices and FFR Fine

Invoices. Please make sure that your chapter leadership is aware of these invoices!
● The Panhellenic budget is turning over, so we will begin using the 2022 - 2023 budget that each

chapter voted on last semester!
● GA dates for this semester: 9/15, 9/29, 10/13, 10/27, 11/10, potential paper minutes over the

week of 11/21, 12/1
○ We will be meeting in the Burge Forum CD every GA!

Director of Health and Safety, Blaine Van Hoosier, kupharisk@gmail.com:

● Risk Roundtable Wednesday, 9/14 @ 6pm
● Social Roundtable Wednesday, 9/28 @ 6pm
● September is National Campus Safety Awareness Month
● National Hazing Prevention Week is September 19-23

○ Planning a campaign for all chapters to participate in!

Director of Public Relations, Anna Avery, kuphapr@gmail.com:

● Congrats on a great recruitment! The values-based focus / PHA Love on our socials got a lot of
positive feedback both within and outside our community, and we want to continue this both on
and off our screens :)

● Gearing up for National Hazing Prevention Week (theme: Stronger Together), looking forward to
some PHA Love campaigns on socials as well as a possible tab somewhere *sweet*, stay tuned!

● Starting work on organizing all PR content from FFR for a smooth turnover process
● A reminder about substance use on members’ personal social media accounts (including but not

limited to Instagram, TikTok, Snapchat, and BeReal), and how this impacts not only our
community reputation, but individual reputations for those applying to internships, jobs, etc.

○ If you need help figuring out how to address this issue to your chapters, contact me and I
will work in tandem with Avery to figure out a plan of action

Director of Recruitment Programming, Allie Zapp, phakurecruit@gmail.com:

● FFR22 is complete!!
○ Congrats to every chapter on their recruitment and new member class
○ Big shoutout to our Rho Gams and chapter DORs during those two weeks

● I will be holding a post-recruitment roundtable with DORs at the end of this month to gather
feedback and relay it on to my successor.

● Working on turnover documents!

Director of Judicial Affairs, Avery Amerio, kuphajudicial@gmail.com:

● Sorry I can’t be here tonight!
● Recruitment infractions being handled.
● NPC Policy on events with unrecognized organizations will be shown next GA.

○ This is an NPC policy so there will not be a vote on it.
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Director of Interfraternal Relations & Member Development, Molly Bruns, pharelations.ku@gmail.com:

● Thank you all for a successful Bid Day!
● My Office hours will be Monday 1-2 and Thursday 1-3
● New Member Education Round Table is this coming Wednesday at 7PM
● Reminder to make sure at least 70% of your new members are taking LDST 301

○ If members choose to report exemption from the course due to any reason, they will not
be counted in the 70% to any regard

Director of Recruitment Personnel, Lainie Stein, ku.pha.cor@gmail.com:

● My apologies for not being there tonight!
● We are officially done with FFR22!!!

○ Thank you all for being so amazing and congrats on getting through it!!
○ We could not have done it without you!

● Meet the Chapters Event is September 6th @7:00-8:30 (trying to see if I can do the event time
around 6) room is still TBD (I will keep you all updated if the time changes)

○ Anyone is welcome to attend, who is not affiliated with a chapter or ineligible for COR
○ Each chapter is allowed to bring anyone they want (president, assistants, other officers,

etc..) just as long as they are affiliated with your chapter.
■ I would say keep it around 4-5 people.

○ Chapters that are participating:
■ Adpi
■ Tri Delta
■ Kappa Delta
■ Sigma Kappa

○ I have made this presentation for helpful ideas on what to expect at the Tabling Event
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15xIJl-kFZIY-xw7qihOSBVUoa_xZTEHa-vZSEX8x
1vk/edit?usp=sharing

● If you know anyone who is interested in COR, share with them this form & I encourage you to
share it with all of your chapter members so that they can have access to it as well. (DOR/CORS
should also have access to this)
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfRLRjvz8VLZRXVTXFMuKg-eGQrYeGG11LQZNRdfBZ
IRcKYkQ/viewform

Director of Recruitment Education, Maggie Maloney, pharecruiteducation@gmail.com:

● A HUGE THANK YOU to your chapter’s Rho Gammas! They overcame many adversities while also
successfully guiding their PNMs to find their forever homes.

○ They were such great representatives of your chapter and I encourage your chapters to
thank them or highlight them in some way for all their hard work ;)

● I am working on crafting a survey for our 2022 Rho Gammas to fill out to collect info regarding
the positive areas of recruitment and some areas that may need some work.

○ I will be relaying this info to them and any further details as I have them. I just wanted
this to be on your radar!

Director of Philanthropy and Community Service, Sejal Thapa, phacommservice@gmail.com:
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● I apologize that I can’t be here tonight, but I can’t wait to see you all in 2 weeks!
● Planning on having a Community Service/ Philanthropy Week Sept 24-30th

○ Including Bike MS Volunteer Opportunity Sept 24th from 9-2pm or 2-6pm
○ Quindaro Ruins Project Sept 30th 1-5pm
○ More details about the Philanthropy event to come for the next GA…

● Wanted to recognize and congratulate Pi Beta Phi for averaging around 12.7 hours per member
for last semester's community service hours!!

● Also- your community service chair should have a list of some events occurring this fall that I
created for them to share to chapter members

○ Hoping to boost morale with current members and get a head start for new members
● My office hours are Wednesdays 1-4pm

Director of Diversity and Inclusion, Peyton Hadley, kuphadiversity@gmail.com:

● Held first roundtable of the semester was tonight right before GA
● Speaker Event on 10/12 @ 7 pm

○ Please notify your chapter executive board and all chapter members
○ Event will be hybrid! In person attendance is encouraged, but there will be an online

option to make it more reasonable. - (please ask for members to buddy up on computers
if need be)

Director of Scholarship, Lilly Cleveland, kuphascholarship@gmail.com:

● Super proud of the GPA improvements in the Spring!
● Working with KU writing center for tutoring resources
● Scholarship roundtable will be September 13th

VII. Chapter Delegate Reports

○ Alpha Chi Omega, Courtney Richardson - courtney.richardson@ku.edu:

■ So excited to welcome our new members!

■ Had a fun sisterhood event at orange theory last sunday

■ Mixer with Delta Gamma, Sigma Nu, and Beta coming up on Sept. 9th

■ Sisterhood Swimming at Kane's Family Farm on Sept. 16

○ Alpha Delta Pi, Taylor Thomas - adpi.tau.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We’ve loved welcoming our new members!

■ Starting new member meetings on Sunday nights!

■ Jarty themed Mixer next Thursday

■ Chapter Retreat & Big/Little Reveal are Camp ADPi themed two weeks from

now!

○ Chi Omega, Reilly Moreland - reilly.moreland4@gmail.com:

■ Congrats to everyone on a great recruitment! So excited for our new members!

■ Our new members meet every Monday for meetings
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■ Our philanthropy event, Wish Week, is in the works

■ A sisterhood event at Orange Theory is also being planned

■ Also planning family weekend activities

○ Delta Delta Delta, Anne Gill - kutrideltavpcr@gmail.com:

■ Thanks to everyone for holding such a great FFR22!

■ Our new members have started their MC meetings and small group sessions

■ Our Director of PR & Marketing has been holding content shoots for our

website/social media

■ We are currently participating in COR and are excited to welcome more new

members!

○ Delta Gamma, Taylor Goetten - bkdgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Congrats to everyone on a successful recruitment!

■ We are so excited to have a mixer with Alpha Chi Omega, Sigma Nu, and Beta at

the Cave on September 9th!

■ We are holding our week-long philanthropy event, Champion of the Anchor,

September 6th-11th! We are having events every day, and we are ending the

week with our biggest event, Anchor Games! I will be sending graphics for all of

the events soon

■ We are having yoga on our front lawn as a sisterhood event this Sunday

○ Gamma Phi Beta, Katie Lamfers - Katie.lamfers@ku.edu:

■ We had our first DIversity & Inclusion meeting of the semester on 8/30.

■ Our first community service event is on 9/9 to create hair ties and headbands for

the Girl’s on the Run 5k.

■ On 9/11 we are having a celebration for Betty Crocker. She has given decades of

service to Gamma Phi Beta’s Sigma Chapter. We are honoring her by hosting

alumni and members at the house for treats and lemonade on our front lawn.

○ Kappa Alpha Theta, Caroline Steele - kuthetacpo@gmail.com:

■ We loved the PHA love during this recruitment with the gifts and notes! Thanks

to whoever started those because that was really sweet. We hope this stays a

tradition each year.
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■ Also, congrats to everyone for a great recruitment! We were so happy to

welcome our new member class on bid day and we just started the new

member meetings to acclimate all of them. It’s going to be a great year!

■ We have composites Sept 12-13

■ Annual Splash Bash with Beta Sept 17 at Kane Family Farms

■ Family Weekend Sept 24

○ Kappa Delta, Shayna Holman - kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com:

■ We were so excited to welcome home our new members! Congrats to everyone

on a successful recruitment!

■ We have our “World Tour” date party on September 9!

■ We’re having a sisterhood event at Orange Theory on September 10!

■ We are participating in COR and are so excited to welcome even more new

members!

a) We had a COR event called “Coffee and Confidence” last Saturday!

■ The Girl Scouts are hosting two events, one on 9/10 and one on 10/8 that our

members can volunteer at to get community service hours!

○ Kappa Kappa Gamma, Isobel Thornton - kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com:

■ Kappa is so excited about our new Freshman pledge class. The freshman will be

meeting every Tuesday for the next month for new member training.

■ We are hosting family weekend on our back  patio on September 23rd. It will

include brunch and house tours.

■ Our first date party “Roaring 20’s” will be on September 29th

○ Pi Beta Phi: Olivia Giardino - oliviagiardino5@gmail.com:

■ Congrats to everyone on such a good recruitment!

■ We are working on our Philo Event so stay tuned for graphics about that

■ Our shoot the arrow semi formal is Saturday September 10 at the Cave

○ Sigma Kappa, Megan Carlson - panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com:

■ Congratulations everyone on a great recruitment! We are so excited to welcome

our new members into the chapter!

■ Monday, August 22nd, we had our first informal chapter of the semester where

we participated in a yoga class to destress and focus ourselves for our classes!

■ We had our first date party of the semester, “Surfing with Sigma Kappa,” Friday,

August 26th at Kane Family Farm. It was an amazing start to the semester!

mailto:kansaskd.panhellenic@gmail.com
mailto:kukkgpanhellenic@gmail.com
mailto:oliviagiardino5@gmail.com
mailto:panhellenicdelegate.skku@gmail.com


■ Our first philanthropy event of the semester, Sigma Sweets is September 16th

from 5-8pm! I’ll send the graphic and more information when it’s available.

■ Our family weekend event is scheduled for Saturday, September 24th!

VIII. Old Business

○

IX. New Business

X. Announcements

○ Announcement from Community Member


